
Cathedral Active Parishioner Policy 
 

A Registered and Active family/individual is one who: 
 

1. Has formally registered and is participating in the life of the parish com-

munity for at least 3 months. 

2. Attends Mass at Cathedral at least 75% of all Sundays. 

3. Contributes financially to the parish according to ones means. 

4. Places the offertory envelope each week in the collection basket, even if 

empty. (If you forgot your envelope there are extra envelopes in the pews 

and tables at the back of the church.) 
 

Active member status in our database is essential for requesting the follow-

ing: 

 Parishioner tuition rate as CCS and BE High School 

 Endorsement to serve as a sacramental sponsor for Baptism or Confirma-

tion 

 Baptism, First Holy Communion, Confirmation or Marriage (for oneself 

or for one’s children, either at Cathedral or in another parish) 
 

Placing your envelope in the Sunday collection basket is an important aspect 

of parish stewardship. We are not called to make an equal gift but an equal 

sacrifice in proportion to the blessings given to us by God. The offertory bas-

ket carried in procession to the altar symbolizes our shared sacrifice offered 

to the Lord in thanksgiving. Placing your envelope in the basket, even if you 

have given electronically, symbolizes our share responsibility to support the 

Church and our parish and a communal offering of thanks. 
 

If you use electronic transfer to make your offertory contribution and other 

gifts, simply check the box “I attended Mass and/or gave electronically” on 

the empty envelope and then drop it in the collection basket. All envelopes in 

the collection basket are recorded in our parish database. 
 

Once six months elapses without any envelopes or online donations received, 

the account is marked as Inactive and envelopes are  no longer distributed. 

To begin receiving stewardship envelopes please contact Stephanie Stewart at  

executive.assistant@charlestoncathedral.com. 
 

For answers to frequently asked questions, please visit: 

www.charlestoncathedral.com/active-parish-policy-faq. 
 

 

 

 
 

Sacrament of Marriage: Either bride or groom must  be registered at the 

Cathedral at least 12 months before scheduling a date and beginning  the 6 

month marriage preparation. The bride/groom must meet the Active Pa-

rishioner Policy requirements. The Wedding Policy Booklet may be found 

on the Cathedral Website. Please contact Mrs. Stephanie Stewart at  

weddings@charlestoncathedral.com for more information. 

 

Baptisms: Parents desiring Baptism of their children must be registered at 

the Cathedral Parish and meet the Active Parishioner Policy requirements. 

More information on Baptism, including an online form, may be found on 

the Cathedral Website. To schedule to have your child baptized, please 

contact Ms. Cheryl LaRose at secretary@charlestoncathedral.com. 

Mass Schedule 
 8  January - 15 January  

 

Saturday 7 January           10:00 am Confessions 

                                5:30 pm Vigil Mass                 Joseph Chapman, Jr. + 

Sunday 8 January              9:00 am Mass                                  Brian O’Rourke + 

                   11:15 am Solemn Mass                           Pro Populo       

Monday 9 January            9:00 am Mass                             Christopher Derian + 

Tuesday 10 January          12:00pm Mass                           Margaret Patterson + 

Wednesday 11 January    9:00 am Mass                                          Ann Dolan + 

                   9:30 am Confessions                                                                

Thursday 12 January        12:00 pm Mass                                           Jeff Lum + 
 

Friday 13 January              9:00 am Mass                             Timothy Prezzano + 

Saturday 14 January         10:00 am Confessions 

                                5:30 pm Vigil Mass    Dr. & Mrs. Howard Vincent 

Sunday 15 January            9:00 am Mass                         Anthony Delzingaro + 

                  11:15 am Solemn Mass                          Pro Populo       

  
   

Sunday Morning Masses are broadcast live in the lower chapel for overflow 

capacity. Please come upstairs for Communion. 

 
Weekly Offertory Reports -  1 January 2023 

 

   Offertory                 $7,831.21 

   Electronic Offertory                $6,681.55 

   Total Offertory              $14,512.76 
 

    Sincere thanks for your generosity. Every gift matters! 
 

 
Automatic Online Giving! If you wish to give electronically, it may be 

done via our secure web portal. Use the QR code above or go to 

charlestoncathedral.com and click on the blue and green online giving 

button at the top of the page.  

Donate by text! Send a text to 843-580-1719 with the amount you would 

like to contribute. Make sure to use the dollar sign before the amount. 

(example: $25). 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal donations should be made payable to “Bishop’s 

Annual Appeal.” 

Bicentennial Payments should be made payable to CCFSC. Mail to 

Bicentennial Campaign Office, P.O. Box 31257, Charleston, SC 29417 
 

 
 

Parking Pass 7-8 January  
 

Scan barcode for 3 hours parking at City Garage  

93 Queen Street. 

Or visit charlestoncathedral.com/parking  

The Cathedral of St. John the Baptist 
120 Broad Street 

Charleston, SC 29401 

 

Most Rev. Jacques Fabre-Jeune, CS Bishop of Charleston 

Monsignor D. Anthony Droze,VG  Administrator Pro-Tempore 

vicargeneraldroze@charlestondiocese.org 

Deacon Thomas Baranoski 

Deacon Jim Letendre 

Deacon Charles Olimpio 

Mrs. Stephanie Stewart        Executive Assistant to the Rector 

executive.assistant@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mrs. Diane Horkey            Morning Secretary 

parish.secretary@charlestoncathedral.com 

Ms. Cheryl LaRose         Afternoon Secretary 

secretary@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mr. Scott Powell            Director of Sacred Music 

music.director@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mrs. Margaret Hill                                                          Bookkeeper 

bookkeeper@charlestoncathedral.com 

 

 
Parish Office Hours: 9 am-4 pm Monday-Friday 

 
Office Number: 843-724-8395 

 

After Hours Emergency Line:  843-724-6376  
(in the event of a medical emergency or death after office hours) 

 

www.charlestoncathedral.com 
 

Pregnant? Need Help? Birthright 843-556-4403  

Lowcountry Pregnancy Center 843-553-3505  

St. Vincent de Paul Society  843-727-1577 

 

PARISH BULLETIN 
 

The Epiphany of the Lord: Year A 
 
 

8 January 2023 

  



Please note: the Parish Office will be closed Monday 16 January in 

observance of Martin Luther King Day. It will reopen Tuesday 17 

January at 9am. 

   

  Epiphany House Blessing  
It is customary to bless your house at Epiphany! Blessed chalk is 

available at the crèche for you to take home.  
 

Farewell Mass for Daughters of St. Paul 

Bishop Jacques Fabre-Jeune, CS, will celebrate Mass at 2:00 p.m. 

Sunday, Jan. 29, to say goodbye to and thank the Daughters of St. 

Paul for their many years of service to the faithful of South Carolina. 

The Mass will be held at the Cathedral of St. John the Baptist, 120 

Broad Street in Charleston, with a light reception following.  
 

A prayer for the repose of the soul of  

Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI 

Father, eternal shepherd, hear the prayer of your people for your 

servant, Benedict, who governed your Church with love. In your 

mercy, bring him with the flock once entrusted to his care 

to the reward you have promised your faithful servants. May he 

who faithfully administered the mysteries of your forgiveness and 

love on earth, rejoice with you forever in heaven. In your wise and 

loving care, you made your servant teacher of all your Church. 

He did the work of Christ on earth. May your son welcome him into 

eternal glory. May your servant whom you appointed high priest of 

your flock be counted now among the priests in the life of your 

kingdom. Give your servant the reward of eternal happiness 

and let your mercy win for us the gift of your life and love. May he 

rejoice in those gifts forever with your saints. Amen 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Peninsula Conference 

The St. Vincent de Paul Peninsula Conference was able to help the 

following families during the month of  December. Your Please 

keep our ministry in your prayers.    
 

Housing               $ 5,946.06            13 families         

Electricity             $ 6,000.20            16 families 

Water                    $   284.61              2 families 

Food                                                    5 families 

Total                    $12,230.87            36 families 
 

Together in Holiness Marriage Conference 

On February 11, 2023, Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church will pre-

sent Together in Holiness Marriage Conference by the St. John Paul II 

Foundation and the Diocese of Charleston. Registration is $64/

couple and $40/individual. Visit togetherinholiness.org or email 

cameron@forlifeandfamily.org.  
 

 

Please Pray For…  

 

Charles Bateman, David Carter, John Devane, Brittani DeVore, 

Michael Keenan, Cheryl LaRose, Christopher Lazurek, Dorothy 

Luhrs, Candy O’Brian, Norbert Stiepel, Joe Swartz 
 

The above names have been submitted for prayers during the last 

30 days or have been identified as long term need for prayer. 

Please contact the office to add a name to the list.  

Events at Cathedral 
8 January - 16 January 

 

Sunday  8 January             10:15 Epiphany Breakfast!!! (No Café) 

         10:15 am Religious Education 

         10:15 am High School Youth: Conference Room 

Tuesday 10 January           9:00 am Faith sharing: Conference Room 

          10:30 am Bible Study: Conference Room 

Wednesday 11 January     9:30 am ADORATION 

         6:30 pm RCIA: 2nd Floor Cathedral Center 

          7:00 pm Benediction 

                                              7:00 pm Young Adults: Lower Church 

         7:00 pm St. Finbar KOC: Hall 

Thursday 12 January        12:30 pm Prayer Apostolate: LC 

Sunday  15 January           10:15 am  Coffee & Talk @ the Post-Roe Era 

         No Café 

         No Religious Education 

Monday 16 January          Parish Office Closed MLK Day  

 

   

 

   

In your kindness you are asked to pray for the happy re-

pose of the soul of Arleen Kadri, mother of parishioner 

Jamiel Kadri. May God grant her eternal rest and may the 

Lord's consolation be with her family.  

 

The Charleston Catholic School 

Luck O' The Irish Auction is on Saturday 11 March from 6-10 pm. 

Tickets & Sponsorships now on sale! Tickets are $75 per person or 

2 for $125. Visit www.charlestoncatholic.com 

 

Catholic Radio in SC’s  new app, called MediaTrix 

Catholic Radio in SC’s  new app, called MediaTrix, to be a gate-

way for engaging Catholic thought. Featuring an easy-to-use plat-

form with 12 portals, the app presents podcasts, blog posts and 

24/7 broadcasting from Catholic Radio. The app is free and availa-

ble on the Apple Store and Google Play. Search for “MediaTrix” 

and look for the logo: a blue rose on a white background. 

 

Retrouvaille Weekend 

Retrouvaille has helped thousands of couples heal and renew their 

marriage.  This widely recognized organization will bring its 

weekend to the Catholic Conference Center on January 13-15. Visit 

helpourmarriage.org, or call 704-702-2112 for more information.    

PARISH NEWS 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sunday 15 January from 10-11 am in the Parish Hall, come for 

Coffee & Conversation with Michael Acquilano & Holly Gatling 

about the Post-Roe Era!!! They will discuss the role of the Church in 

serving Moms in need facing unplanned pregnancies. These two 

state experts will inform us on current SC abortion law and what 

our SC Catholic Conference is doing and how you can support mak-

ing abortion “unthinkable”. Please RSVP at advoca-

cy@charlestondiocese.org. Coffee & pastry provided.  Visit: born-

forthis.life. SCCC is the public policy voice in our state and serves to 

uphold life, dignity & the common good. Their new web-

site  sccatholicconference.org  is helpful to review before our special 

January 15th event that will be most enlightening!  
 

Adoration Wednesday  11 January 
 

Start your new year growing closer to God! Please prayerfully con-

sider becoming an official (or unofficial!) weekly adorer at Wednes-

day Adoration for an hour. Especially needed for the 1-2pm and 2-

3pm timeslots. We hope to have multiple Weekly Adorers for each 

timeslot and available substitutes.  
 

Eucharistic Ministers Needed 

Monsignor Droze would like to have additional Communion sta-

tions at each Mass.  If you are interested in serving Cathedral in this 

capacity, please contact the Parish Office. Training will be provided.  

Coffee & Conversation 

About the Post-Roe Era 


